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This went well enough last week so we’ll see how long I keep it going
for. I can always dig more wrestling with people who aren’t on TV all
that often, as long as it’s not Jinder Mahal vs. Darren Young all over
again that is. Or not bringing in a debuting wrestler and having him lose
his first match. Let’s get to it.

Opening sequence.

Jack Swagger vs. Simon Gotch

Simon tries to go right at Swagger and is quickly powerslammed for his
efforts. A clothesline puts him on the floor, though Gotch jumping about
a second before there was any contact probably helped. English offers a
distraction and Simon gets in a big boot to take over. Swagger fights out
of a chinlock and grabs the belly to belly, meaning it’s time to pound on
his chest. The Vader Bomb sets up the Patriot Lock but English has to be
dispatched. A second Patriot Lock is enough to make Simon tap at 4:04.

Rating: D+. It’s so strange to see Swagger winning a match against
someone I’ve actually heard of before. There’s talent there but he’s been
dying for a repackaging for years now and it might be too late. I also
like having tag teams wrestle as singles as it offers a way to switch up
some matches and still have both halves of the team there.

We go back to Raw for the opening segment.

We open with Goldberg, who gets the full walking entrance. Before he can
say much though, Paul Heyman interrupts. Heyman knows he isn’t a physical
threat to Goldberg but he’s willing to get inside the ring. There’s no
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way he would get into this ring without significant backup because Brock
wants to fight tonight.

Goldberg is more than happy with this and takes off the jacket (that man
just has the look that suggests he could fight anybody) as Lesnar’s music
starts up. Of course that’s not happening tonight but Heyman realizes
this could go badly for him. Cue Rusev of all people to praise Goldberg
before challenging him to a fight. A few knees to the ribs (with the slip
edited out) and a Jackhammer later, Rusev is down. A weak spear takes
Heyman down as well and Goldberg gets to pose.

More Raw.

Here’s Foley to talk about last night’s show with a focus on the
Universal Title match. Everything that Owens and Jericho did last night
was legal but it all left a bad taste in Foley’s mouth. Jericho and Owens
come out to brag about getting into the Cell last night and walking out
with the title.

That win means they should be anchoring the Survivor Series team because
they’re the top two guys on Raw. They laugh at Foley and bring up him
losing the Cell match against HHH right here in Hartford, Connecticut.
Foley gets in Owens’ face to yell about how much talent he has but
Jericho keeps interfering. Jericho was standing there with a key around
his finger and that’s what people are going to see on the WWE Network in
eighteen years. Jericho: “Lock it in man.”

That’s enough for Foley, who says Stephanie only wanted Owens for Raw.
However, Foley is going to put them both on the team along with another
guy he can trust. That wouldn’t be just any guy, but rather THE guy.
Reigns comes out and praises Foley’s pumpkin shirt while saying Owens and
Jericho look like Spongebob and Patrick.

Roman was going to dress up like a stupid idiot but the store was out of
Jericho costumes. Jericho teases putting someone on the List but NO ONE
GOES ON THE LIST TONIGHT. Chris doesn’t like anyone here in the United
States but he would still be a better US Champion than Reigns. That
sounds good to Foley so the title match is made. To be fair that’s the
only title Jericho has never won.



Rhyno/Heath Slater vs. Breezango

Non-title and HOKEY SMOKE BREEZANGO IS ALIVE! Those guys were getting
somewhere and they just disappeared. Slater and Fandango start things off
and that means it’s time for some hip swiveling. I’ll let you figure out
whose hips they were. A hiptoss to Fandango sets up even more hip
swiveling to make it an evenly matched set. Breeze comes in and eats a
flying forearm, meaning it’s off to Rhyno for some power. The champs
clean house and Breezango have a breather on the floor as we take a
break.

Back with Slater punching Fandango in the jaw a few times until Heath is
sent outside. We hit the chinlock as the fans want Rhyno. Otunga fails at
being William Regal as he talks about Breezango’s gear being from a
pharaoh’s tomb. Rhyno gets another tag and hits a spinebuster, followed
by the Gore to pin Breeze at 10:09.

Rating: C. I miss Breezango on the main show and I don’t know why they’re
stuck down here on Main Event. It’s still nice to see them though as
they’re a good team and Breeze is so much fun to watch. At the same time,
it’s a good idea to have some bigger names show up on Main Event to boost
it up a little bit. The match was fine and I’m surprised at how much I
enjoy watching Slater and Rhyno team together. They’re not half bad.

We wrap the show up with the last few minutes of Roman Reigns vs. Chris
Jericho with Kevin Owens coming in for the DQ, as well as Seth Rollins
making the post match save to end the show.

Overall Rating: C-. Not much to this one but it was nice to see some
champions on the show instead of the same low level talent we get every
single week. I still dig the idea of having the highlights on the show
instead of another weak match as it lets you get caught up with Raw in a
hurry, which is the solution to a major problem on the red show.

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up my new
book, KB’s Complete 2014 Raw and Smackdown Reviews Part I at
Amazon for just $3.99 at:



https://www.amazon.com/dp/B01LY6766K#nav-subnav

And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

